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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247  
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Walter Munoz 650-0483 
 waltmunoz@gmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709   

 oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 979-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-3124(H) 287-7404 

 drsafe88@gmail.com 

3Year Trustee Virgil Smith PGK* 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112 362-5456 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 
 

Gilbert V. Montoya      George Mergl      Jun Ibasou – Rolly Arenz GK’s Friend 

Frank Morales – Pete Morales PGK’s Father 

Joe Vedesma Morales – Pete Morales PGK’s Brother 

Carol Ends, Tom Akins & Jannie Shew – John Oliver’s Friends 

Darlene Dawson (Aug 7) – Don & Mae Durensky’s Friend 
 

Al Castellano (cancer)      Ken Peterson PGK (heart surgery) 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 

Jim & Betty Chavez (very ill)     Carlos Chavez PGK      

 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom (stroke), Dodi Gillman, Kimber Gillman, Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, 

Keith & Linda Alber, Jim Mangrum, Mary Nelson (cancer) - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Betty Mergl (at St. Joseph’s hospital in serious condition) Widow of George Mergl 

     Ana Canto, Guillermina Preciado (ill) – Jorge Rodriguez’ Relatives 

Vanessa Velasquez, Chnpen – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Daughter 

John Dew – Ron Trembley’s Son-in-Law      Sister Margarita (fell down) 

   Bob Weinrich (cancer) – Chris Travers Friend      Rose – Charlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

Mrs. Margie Chafino (difficulty walking) – Widow of Leo Fernandez’ Cousin 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

It has been 16 years on September 11 since the terrorist attack in our USA. This day we are asked to 

observe the Knights of Columbus World Day of Prayer for Peace. I have included the prayer below: 

  

 

Have you asked yourself, “Why did I 

join the “Knights of Columbus”? Is it 

for the charity work we do for our 

brothers in need and those that are 

Intellectually Disable? Is it the service 

we perform for the church, and 

school? Is it the camaraderie with our 

Brother Knights? Now is the time 

strengthen those commitment, 

volunteer your services to any of the 

charitable work we do as Knights. In 

the coming months, we have our 

Annual Blood Drive, Pancake 

Breakfast to benefit the Intellectually 

Disable, our Annual Recruitment 

Drive. 

Please continue to pray for me, that 

the Holy Spirit will guide me to serve 

you and our Council for the good of 

His Holy Church. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God Bless Us All, 

Grand Knight 



 

 

  

 

Are We Loved? 
  
 Just think about this: Psalms 139:13-14 for you have formed my inward parts; you have 

covered me in my mother’s womb. I am fearfully and wonderfully made. 16:17:18 Your eyes saw my 

substance, being yet unformed. And in your book they all were written, the days fashioned for me, 

when as yet there none of them. Even if you were an identical twin there has never been and never 

will be another person exactly like you. With all the billions of people on this planet you are one of a 

kind. A one-of –a – kind creation of God. 

 

 In Matthew 6:26 God says we are more valuable to Him than the birds of the air. “Look at 

the birds of the air, for they neither sow nor reap nor gather barns, yet your heavenly father feeds 

them. Are you not of more value than they?”  He loved us so much that He sent His son to give His 

life for us and because of that He resides in us. Galatians 2:20 “I have been crucified with Christ; it 

is no longer I who live, but Christ lives in me; and the life that I now live in the flesh I live by faith in 

the Son of God who loved me and gave Himself for me. 

  

 That’s just a few verses that tells us how much we are loved by God and how important we 

are to Him. God cares about us. If we ever are tempted to wonder if He even knows we exist, 

remember He knows when a single sparrow falls from the sky. Matthew 10: 29-31 He knows the 

number of hairs on your head. God loves you as though you were an only child. “Are not two 

sparrows sold for a copper coin? And not one of them falls to the ground apart from your Fathers 

will. But the very hairs of your head are all numbered. Do not fear therefore; you are of more value 

than many sparrows.” 

 

 Remember what Jesus did for you on the cross. He loves you that much. 

 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August Meeting 

                         $20.00 

                    Mike Mercer 

  

          September Meeting = $10.00 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Brother Knights,  
  
 I want to thank all the Brother Knights that have taken the time to come out and attend the 

monthly Council meetings. Your attendance at these monthly gatherings is noticed and appreciated. 

Attending the Council meetings is an important part of being a Knight of Columbus. Council 

meetings provide the basis for information on the workings of our council and the primary source of 

fellowship before and after the meeting.  

 One of our main goals is to make sure that our beloved Order continues to grow. All 

Councils change, people move away, or they pass away, or they decide the Knights aren't for 

them.....we must replace those that leave us. We should actually strive to grow in numbers so we can 

do more of God's work here on earth. We must keep our programs fresh and inviting so we keep 

people engaged and draw new parishioners to help. 

 During the month of September the Knights of Columbus council will be streamlining our 

call and email lists for each of our members.  As a result, we will be contacting each of you for any 

changes to the following information:   Current Home Address, phone numbers (home & cell) and 

email addresses.    

 

God Bless 

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Night 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ray Richmond     Peter Morales PGK     Mike Mercer     Vincent Baroldi (guest)     Chris Travers 

Lloyd Ferry     John Oliver     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Bob Marsh     Donald Chavez 

Jerome Casta     Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr.     Roland Tremblay     Horacio Castro     Irvin Cuevas 

Walt Monoz     Jorge Rodriguez     Fred Navarro     George Del Hierro     Donald Durensky 

     Leonardo Fernandez     Ken Peterson PGK     Virgil Smith PGK     Bill Serb III PGK 

James Darensbourg     Richard Tkach     Father Binh Nguyen 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 We still have many members delinquent in getting their 2017 Dues paid.  Second notices 

were mailed out in July, so by now you should have received a call from our Retention Committee, 

and you will be receiving a Knight Alert letter if your account has not been cleared.  

If you are having financial hardships, please contact me so we can help out so you can remain a 

member in good standing. 
 

 You may be wondering where the non-mandatory special assessments of $2.00 for Culture 

of Life and $3.65 for Columbian Charities go.  $2.00 per regular member is the annual assessment 

from Supreme to help support Culture of Life activities, and an additional $1.10 per regular member 

is assessed to support Catholic Advertising.  The $3.65 (a penny a day) assessment for Columbian 

Charities goes to support charities in California, including Brothers in financial hardship.  We really 

appreciate your donations to support for both these activities.  
 

 If any of your personal information changes you need to get the information to me so I can 

update our Council records and Supreme Council records. This data is used by our bulletin editor, 

our phone committee, the Supreme Council, and Columbia Magazine. If your records are incorrect 

you won’t receive important information from our Council, besides wasting a lot of Council 

resources and manpower.  
 

You can mail your update information to: 

Mike Mercer 

5212 Myra Ave. 

Cypress, CA  90630 
 
 Or you can email the information to me at   mmercer38@gmail.com  

 

 I hope to see you all at our September Meeting, when we will be planning our annual Blood 

Drive and our Pancake Breakfasts to support our ID Drive. 

 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 

mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

 

2nd BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after mass 

3rd BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

4th “LABOR DAY” 

6th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

9th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masse 

10th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

16th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masse 

17th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

21st BLOOD DRIVE in Church Hall 1:00pm 

24th PANCAKE BREAKFAST in Church Hall 6:00am 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

30th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

  

4th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

8th PANCAKE BREAKFAST in Church Hall 6:00am 

9th “COLUMBUS DAY” – (Observed) 

10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

11th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

12th “COLUMBUS DAY” 

13th ADORATION 

14th OKTOBERFEST TBA 

14th RECRUITMENT DRIVE after mass 

15th RECRUITMENT DRIVE after masses 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

26th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

28th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

29th CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am 

 

 

 

 



 

 

                                  

                                                                                 

                          BRING THEM BACK ALIVE 
                                                          
 
 

 

 How many of us have children who no longer practice their Catholic faith? I certainly do. I 

am almost finished reading RETURN HOW TO DRAW YOUR CHILD BACK TO THE CHURCH 

by Brandon Vogt with a Forward by Bishop Robert Barron. It can be ordered from Amazon or from 

Brandon's website directly (cheaper.)  

 

 This short introduction cannot do the book justice. I heard of it on Immaculate Heart Radio, 

930 AM. Brandon is an award-winning author, blogger, and noted speaker. He works as the Content 

Director for Bishop Barron's Word on Fire Catholic Ministries.  

 

 Before writing this excellent book Brandon did extensive research for a year, talking to 

experts and hundreds of parents and young people who have left and returned to the Church. As 

Bishop Barron notes in the Forward, the book presents "...a complete game plan to create the best 

possible environment to reintroduce your child to Christ and his Church."  

 

 Bishop Barron states further, "the Church faces many challenges today, but I am convinced 

that the most pressing concern, at least in America, is the attrition of our own people. 13% of 

Americans identify as former Catholics and for every one convert to the Catholic faith, more than six 

people leave." 

 

 Brandon methodically helps us understand the problem (Why are they leaving? Where are 

they going? The Big Five Myths About Fallen-Away Catholics.) He then presents a careful step by 

step game plan that has worked in many families to bring our children back to the Catholic Church. 

Lastly, he addresses The Big Objections-Personal, Moral, and Theological.  

 

 In my opinion the book is extremely comforting, helpful, and well thought out. I plan to 

finish it, re-read it, pray about it, and by the grace of God, put it into practical action.  

 

May God bless and help us all! 
 
 
 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

 

 

Brother Knights,  
 

 I hope that you have been enjoying the summer, I can't complain, but now is time to get back 

to do our duties. 
 

 Our first event after this summer is our Blood Drive. As you all might know we sponsor this 

drive each year during the month of September. With all of your assistance after the masses the task 

is not put on a small number of us and the task is easy. We will be needing help on the sign-up dates 

of September 2nd & 3rd, 9th & 10th and 16th & 17th. The blood drive (donating of the blood) is on 

Thursday September 21st  in the church hall starting around 1:00 PM.  
 

 Please mark your calendar, on these Saturday and Sunday dates. The task is easy, all we 

need to do is be out after the masses and assist those wishing to donate their blood. 
 

 Thank you for your help for this important event. 
 

Program Director 

Brother Jorge Rodriguez 

God Bless you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

Eugene St. Amant 9/2 John Oliver 95 William Torrescano 9/8 

Frank Faecke 9/9 Aaron Saliba 9/10 Benjamin Jaramilla 9/11 

Emiliano Pama 9/11 Refael Martinez 9/12 Paulo Morales 9/16 

Jerry Ramos 9/17 Felipe Torres 9/17 Peter Morales PGK 9/20 

Mark Sack 9/21 John Garcia 9/23 Marco Orabuena 9/24 

Jason Woods 9/24 David Hallum 9/28 Dennis C. Montoya 9/2 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

 
 

  
 
 

 

 

Why Is Abortion Wrong?   Do You Know? 

 

 Since 1973, more than 56 million preborn babies have been destroyed due to the legalization 
of abortion in the United States. That’s more people than the entire population of Spain.  

 Given the current abortion rate, 1 baby is aborted every 30 seconds and 120 babies are 

aborted every hour. That means that by the time you finish reading one of our anti-abortion articles 

dozens more preborn babies will be lost. And that’s just in the United States. The volume of death 
represented by abortion is staggering. 

 Abortion is killing on a genocidal scale. 

     Abortion Kills Mothers  

 The procedure of abortion is highly unregulated compared with other invasive medical 

procedures. The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention reports 

[http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/preview/mmwrhtml/ss6311a1.htm?s_cid=ss6311a1_w] that from 1973 

to 2010 over 400 women who underwent legal abortions in the U.S. were killed by the procedure. 

You may read our abortion articles to learn more. 

 Dr. Janet Daling and her colleagues conducted a study funded by the National Cancer 

Institute to explore the connection between abortion and breast cancer. They found 

[http://www.aaplog.org/position-and-papers/partial-birth-abortion/aaplog-statement-on-the-

association-of-induced-abortion-and-the-subsequent-development-of-breast-cancer/] that a woman’s 

risk of developing breast cancer was 50% higher if she had had an abortion. If a woman had had an 

abortion in her teenage years, then the risk was 100% higher. Get more details on the abortion-breast 
cancer link from our articles on abortion. 

 Clearly, if the number of women who have lost their lives to breast cancer that developed as 

a consequence of a past abortion were included among maternal deaths owing to legal abortion, the 

death toll for mothers who choose to terminate their pregnancies would be much higher. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
         SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

         
           “Your Shield For Life”              

       Protecting Widows – A Founding Goal                        
 

 

 

Insurance by Brother Knights for Brother Knights 

 

 When structuring the best insurance plan for you and your family, there is a lot to consider, 

but keep two things in mind.  

 First and foremost, remember that you have a dedicated, professional Knights of Columbus 

agent who’s job it is to help you consider your current situation, evaluate the options, and put a plan 

in place to help protect you and your family according to your terms and your budget.  

 Second, whenever you do business with the Knights of Columbus, you get the added benefit 

of knowing that you’re not doing business with any old insurance company, you’re doing business 

with your insurance company, a Catholic insurance company, that is one of the most highly-rated life 

insurers in North America.****  

 So be sure to reach out to me today, and get the conversation started, so that you can take 

advantage of this exclusive portfolio of protection that’s been assembled for you.  

* U.S. Department of Health & Human Services National Clearinghouse for LTC Information, 3/3/2014  

** Data for March 2013 was obtained from online beneficiary database maintained by the U.S. Social Security 

Administration’s Office of the Chief Actuary, available at www.ssa.gov/oact/ProgData/icp.html (last accessed 

April 2013)  

***CNN Money, “Middle Class & living paycheck to paycheck,” April 25, 2014.  

**** As of 1/1/2016, rated A++, Superior for financial strength by AM Best. 

  

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


